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Tefillah Lab: Creativity in Prayer  
 
Each week, Cantor Timman and I work to 
craft a beautiful and meaningful erev 
Shabbat service.  A lot of time and effort 
goes into this each week, as we consider 

many factors which inform the decisions and choices we 
make.  What’s happening in the world?  Do we need to add 
prayers for something in the news?  What are people feeling 
this week?  Does the congregation need to lean into uplift this 
week?  Does the congregation need a gentler mode of prayer 
after a tough week?  These are just some of the questions we 
ask ourselves as we sit to plan our services. 

To answer the questions that come up in our 
planning, we are lucky to have options of liturgy which are 
found in our siddur, which offer choices for each prayer in the 
service.  In addition, with the help of our screens and 
projectors, we can and do add additional prayers and songs as 
necessary.  Finally, we have the chance to consider the 
melodies or the settings of the prayers musically, and to think 
through the full scope of the service.  We consider which 
prayers will be moments of higher energy and which are 
moments that call for more contemplation.  None of these 
decisions is simple.  As clergy who care about prayer, we seek 
to find a balance between the familiar and new.  Sometimes 
we make a choice which will expand our and your repertoire 
when it comes to melodies for some of the prayers. 

While we will sometimes hear comments about a 
service or a particular prayer, there’s not really an opportunity 
for us to try things out and solicit feedback from the 
congregation.  That’s the impetus for our first ever Tefillah Lab, 
scheduled for Friday, April 12 at 7:15pm.  This service will give 
Cantor Timman and me the opportunity to bring some cutting-
edge prayer to TBT.  Then, we’ll look forward to hearing from 
you.  We want to know what resonated, what you could see 
including regularly, and if there is anything we tried that 
doesn’t quite work for you.  It will also give the two of us as 
prayer leaders the opportunity to stretch our liturgical legs a 
little and try some new things out to see how we like them and 
whether or not they further our goals of prayer and meet our 
community’s needs. 

You may be wondering how prayer can be cutting 
edge.  After all, aren’t these words ancient?  Of course, some 
of them are.  At the same time, new translations and creative 
renditions are always popping up too.  To us, an organ, piano, 
or guitar during worship, and screens with images 
accompanying prayer are commonplace.  But there was a first 
person who tried it (and their congregants certainly had 
thoughts!) and thus changed the way Jews pray.  The brief 
meditation which begins each Shabbat is now common 
enough throughout liberal Judaism, but there was a first time it 
happened.  There was a first time someone thought that a 
moment of meditation might help get us ready to pray.  So, 
they tried it out and shared the power of this practice with their 
community.  We are all better for it! 

In some ways, the creativity we see available in our 
prayer today mimics the earliest prayers and leaders in the 
ancient synagogues of Israel over 2000 years ago.  At that 
time, when literacy was low, and there was no printing yet, 
those in attendance were entirely at the mercy of the prayer 
leader, who was responsible for praying on behalf of the 
community.  The leader would follow the rubrics of prayer, 
which we still follow today, and would know the themes of the 
blessings and prayers to be recited.  The leader would then, 
sometimes even extemporaneously, offer a prayer or a 
blessing on that theme.  Over time, many of the blessings 
became standardized based on what resonated with the 
community.  Standardization of prayer continued as the siddur 
was printed and literacy grew. 

The Tefillah Lab this month will give us the chance to 
try some new things in our sanctuary.  We will be bringing new 
melodies for many prayers, as well as new readings and some 
other ideas we’re excited to try.  We know not everything will 
work for everyone, but we hope that you will join us with a 
spirit of openness to the idea.  While we do try to innovate 
throughout the year, this will be an opportunity to try 
something new for all of us that will be fun to try out.  More 
than that, we hope that there will be some things which we will 
be able to bring with us into the following weeks and months to 
enhance our prayer life and repertoire.   

 
Rabbi Daniel Bar-Nahum 

RABBI’S MESSAGE 
Rabbi Daniel Bar-Nahum 
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As we gather around the Seder table this 
Pesach, we embark on a journey 
that transcends mere retelling of our 
ancestors' exodus from Egypt. Within the 
pages of the Haggadah and the rituals of 
the Seder lie hidden themes and profound 
messages that continue to resonate with 
us today. Let us strive to delve deeper 
into these timeless lessons that enrich our

celebration of freedom and renewal. 
1. The Power of Redemption: At the heart of the 

Passover narrative lies the theme of redemption. Just as the 
Israelites were liberated from bondage, Passover serves as a 
reminder of the enduring human capacity for resilience and 
renewal. It inspires us to seek liberation from our own personal 
"Egypt" – be it physical, emotional, or spiritual enslavement – 
and to embrace the journey towards freedom with hope and 
courage. 

2. The Importance of Remembering: The Haggadah 
repeatedly emphasizes the commandment to remember. 
Through the retelling of the Exodus story, we not only honor our 
ancestors' struggles but also affirm our collective identity as a 
people shaped by a history of resilience and faith. In a world 
filled with distractions and fleeting moments, Pesach reminds us 
of the significance of remembering our roots and the values that 
define us. 

3. The Symbolism of Matzah: The unleavened bread, 
or matzah, is a central symbol of Passover, representing both 
the haste with which the Israelites fled Egypt and the humility 
that accompanies freedom. Its simplicity serves as a reminder 
to remain humble in the face of our own achievements and 
blessings, and to cultivate gratitude for the abundance in our 
lives. 

4. The Concept of Renewal: Passover marks not only
the Israelites' physical liberation but also their spiritual rebirth as 
a nation. The Seder rituals of cleansing and renewal invite us to 
reflect on our own capacity for growth and transformation. It is a 
time to shed the old and embrace the new, to release ourselves 
from the constraints of the past and embrace the promise of the 
future. 

5. The Pursuit of Justice: Passover prompts us to
reflect on the ongoing struggle for justice and equality. As we 
recall the oppression suffered by the Israelites in Egypt, we are 
called upon to confront injustice wherever it exists and to 
advocate for the rights of the marginalized and oppressed in our 
own time. The Seder becomes a platform for dialogue and 
action, challenging us to actively work towards a world free from 
oppression and discrimination.  

This year in particular you may want to lean into one or 
more of these themes and spend time reflecting on those who 
remain in captivity in Gaza. Perhaps start by adding an empty 
chair to your table. Songs and texts like “Dayeinu”, it would 
have been enough, or “Vehi Sheamda”, the prayer that warns 
that in every generation, a new enemy will attempt to defeat the 
Jewish people, offer space for dialogue about how to frame the 
current war and antisemitism. 

As we gather with loved ones to celebrate Pesach, 
may we be mindful of these hidden themes and messages 
embedded within the Haggadah and the Seder. May they 
inspire us to embrace freedom with gratitude, remember our 
past with reverence, and strive for a future illuminated by justice 
and renewal. 

Wishing you and yours a meaningful Pesach, 
Cantor Rica Timman 

NOTES FROM OUR CANTOR 
Cantor Rica Timman 

Our 10th- and 11th-graders went to Washington DC 
for the L'Taken Social Justice Seminar at the 
Religious Action Center of Reform Judaism!  

Our students went into sessions to learn about and 
practice lobbying. They also visited the Holocaust 
Museum and the MLK Memorial . 

What true mensches and phenomenal advocates 
our students are, explaining their views on 
antisemitism and gun control to their elected 
officials. 
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TThhee  TTBBTT  MMaaiinnssttaaggee  PPllaayyeerrss    
                                                            PPrreesseenntt……  

  
  

 

Ticket Reservation Information 
 
 

YYoouu  hhaavvee  33  wwaayyss  ttoo  oobbttaaiinn  yyoouurr  ttiicckkeettss::  

AAddvvaannccee  ttiicckkeett  ssaalleess,,  ppaayyaabbllee  bbyy  ccrreeddiitt  ccaarrdd..  SSccaann  tthhee  QQRR  CCooddee  aabboovvee  wwiitthh  yyoouurr  pphhoonnee’’ss  ccaammeerraa  
TThhee  ddiirreecctt  wweebbssiittee  iiss    hhttttppss::////ttbbttwwaannttaagghh..sseeaattyyoouurrsseellff..bbiizz  

----------  oorr  ----------  
SSeenndd  yyoouurr  cchheecckk  ttoo  tthhee  TTeemmppllee  ooffffiiccee,,  AAttttnn::  SShhooww  TTiicckkeettss,,    aalloonngg  wwiitthh  tthhiiss  TTiicckkeett  FFoorrmm  

((TTiicckkeettss  ppuurrcchhaasseedd  tthhiiss  wwaayy  wwiillll  bbee  hheelldd  aatt  tthhee  ddoooorr))  
----------  oorr  ----------  

PPuurrcchhaassee  ttiicckkeettss  aatt  tthhee  ddoooorr,,  ppaayyaabbllee  bbyy  ccaasshh  oorr  cchheecckk  oonnllyy  

**PPlleeaassee  nnoottee,,  sseeaattiinngg  rreeqquueessttss  ccaann  OONNLLYY  bbee  gguuaarraanntteeeedd  tthhrroouugghh  ““SSeeaatt  YYoouurrsseellff””  ((QQRR  ccooddee  oorr  wweebbssiittee))  

FFoorr  iinnffoorrmmaattiioonn,,  eemmaaiill  HHeeaatthheerr  LLoorreennzz  aatt  tbttix@temple-bnai-torah.org  
oorr  ccaallll  tthhee  TTeemmppllee  OOffffiiccee  ((551166))  222211--22337700  

  
  
  
  

  

  

EEnncclloosseedd  iiss  cchheecckk  ##  ______________  iinn  tthhee  aammoouunntt  ooff  $$  ________________ffoorr  ttiicckkeettss  iinnddiiccaatteedd  bbeellooww::  
  
  SSaattuurrddaayy,,  MMaayy  44tthh  88::0000  PPMM  ________  aadduullttss::                      $$2200  eeaacchh  
              ________  sseenniioorrss  ((6655  &&  oovveerr))::    $$1155  eeaacchh  
              ________  1177  &&  uunnddeerr::                    $$1100  eeaacchh  
  

SSuunnddaayy,,  MMaayy  55tthh  22::0000  PPMM  ________  aadduullttss::                      $$2200  eeaacchh  
              ________  sseenniioorrss  ((6655  &&  oovveerr))::    $$1155  eeaacchh  
              ________  1177  &&  uunnddeerr::                    $$1100  eeaacchh  
  

SSaattuurrddaayy,,  MMaayy  1111tthh  88::0000  PPMM  ________  aadduullttss::                      $$2200  eeaacchh  
              ________  sseenniioorrss  ((6655  &&  oovveerr))::    $$1155  eeaacchh  
              ________  1177  &&  uunnddeerr::                    $$1100  eeaacchh  
  

SSuunnddaayy,,  MMaayy  1122tthh  22::0000  PPMM  ________  aadduullttss::                      $$2200  eeaacchh  
                              ________  sseenniioorrss  ((6655  &&  oovveerr))::    $$1155  eeaacchh  
              ________  1177  &&  uunnddeerr::                    $$1100  eeaacchh  
 

Print Name _________________________________________________________________  
 

Phone #__________________________    Email address _____________________________ 

Temple B’nai Torah, 2900 Jerusalem Ave, Wantagh, NY 11793   
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With the Passover holiday coming this month, I find myself inspired by the four questions.  We ask why we do all 
of these different things, why matzah, why do we eat bitter herbs and dip them twice, and why do we eat in a 

reclined fashion?  The part that resonates most with me is the fact that we are encouraged to ask at all, and it is often the youngest 
member of the household that does the asking. So often in our lives we are just told to do things without the option to ask why. We 
just go through the motions, living our lives.  But in the Passover seder, when we ask, we teach that it is imperative that we get that 
opportunity, and then, we actually hear the answer.  Because we were slaves, we say.  Because we were brought out of the land 
of Egypt.  Not “Because I said so,” and not even “Because God says so.”  We actually take the time to hear the question and 
receive the answer.  How much better would we be if we stopped to ask the question.  If we asked with the same childhood 
wonder, and actually answered. Let's start with one question, “How are you?” but mean it, and actually wait for an 
answer.  Actually, answer the question.   

This month is packed with opportunities to grow and learn and ask.  We start the month with our 3rd Grade Siyyum, where they will 
show off their mastery of the Aleph Bet.  We also have our 4th grade Shabbaton, where we will take a deep dive into their Hebrew 
Names.  We close out the month with our School-wide Passover Seder and prepare for the end of the school year.   

I look forward to spending time asking the hard questions, but more importantly, actually answering them. 

Sheryl Gordon, 
Religious School Director 

RELIGIOUS SCHOOL 

SATURDAY, APRIL 13, 2024 
6:30 TO 10:30 pm 

RSVP: BY APRIL 3, 2024 
DID YOU RECEIVE YOUR INVITATION? 

HAVE YOU RETURNED YOUR RSVP and DONATION? 

Dance to your favorite music from the 50s to the present.  
Dinner, dessert, and beverages will be served. Dress up in period 

clothing if you choose. This will be the event of the year! Join 
your Temple family for a unique, fun-filled evening. 

Questions?  Email Joyce and Ronni at fundraising@temple-bnai-torah.com 

*** REMINDER *** 

Temple B’nai Torah 
2900 Jerusalem Avenue, Wantagh, NY 11793 
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SELLING OF CHAMETZ 

According to tradition, Jews are not allowed to possess any chametz (leaven) during Passover.  Literally, 
this means that before Passover, we must throw out all breads, cakes, cookies, dishes, pots, pans, anything 
that was used during the year, and any foods not permitted during Passover. 

Recognizing the financial burden this would create, the Rabbis instituted the tradition of "m'chirat chametz 
– selling of the chametz".  By observing this tradition, a Jew can symbolically sell all their chametz to a
non-Jew for the period of Passover, and thus, technically, not own any chametz.

According to tradition, during our preparation for Passover, we place all our chametz (dishes and food) in 
a closet or cabinet that is not opened during the holiday. However, we still technically own the chametz.  
Therefore, on the morning before Passover, it is customary for us to symbolically sell our chametz.  You 
may fulfill the obligation of selling your chametz by filling in the coupon below, clipping it, and returning 
it to the Temple office.  Your name will be added to the document that legally (in terms of tradition) 
relieves you of chametz ownership.  You will have then fulfilled your obligation. 

Please include at least one dollar with the coupon.  This dollar will be passed on to the non-Jew buying 
the chametz in keeping with the tradition of paying the non-Jew for the service they are rendering.  Their 
deposit for the purchase of the chametz will be paid to the Rabbi. 

According to tradition, the remnants of our chametz (bread, cookies, food, etc.) are burned the morning 
before the first Seder.  Since the first Seder falls on Monday evening, April 22, 2024, chametz will be 
burned that Monday morning, April 22nd at 9:45am.  If you have any chametz you would like disposed of 
in this manner, please bring it to the Temple no later than Monday morning, April 22, 2024 at 9:45 am, 
and join us in our "Bi-Ur chametz," the burning of chametz. 

Please return the attached coupon to the Temple office no later than 9:30 am, on Monday, April 22, 2024. 

CLIP AND RETURN 

I hereby authorize Daniel S. Bar-Nahum, Rabbi of Temple B’nai Torah, to sell any chametz that I own, 
or is in my possession (including transit goods that would be delivered to me) during the period April 22 
to April 29/30, 2024, inclusive, and to rent the locality where my chametz is stored, to a non-Jew of his 
choosing. The buyer has free access to the chametz acquired. 

Name: 
_________________________________________________________________________________ 

Address: 
_________________________________________________________________________________ 

Signature: 
_________________________________________________________________________________ 



        TBT Voice Visit tbtwantagh.org for the latest information8

WOULD YOU LIKE A BIRTHDAY, ANNIVERSARY, TRAVEL, etc., BLESSING? 

You can arrange for a blessing for any Friday night.   

Call the Temple office - 516.221.2370 

Hello April – longer days, nicer weather and closer to beach season.  It is so hard to believe that a quarter of 
2024 is complete.  The adage about time flying by faster and faster as you get older is definitely true. 

The Temple was very alive in March (as is usually the case).  There were services, meetings, school, gatherings and, of course, 
Purim.  What a fun weekend it was!  Since Purim fell on a Saturday, we took full advantage and held our service and megillah 
reading, Purim Spiel and even an afterparty.  Everyone really enjoyed themselves.  Some of the costumes were very creative, 
although my own was not.  As TBT has been known to do, we made a mitzvah out of the holiday – we used pasta groggers and 
then donated them to the food bank.  Sisterhood also helped with mitzvah’s by creating and distributing Shalach Manot bags.  Did 
you do your own Mitzvah by drinking enough to not be able to distinguish between Mordechai and Haman?  And who doesn’t like a 
carnival.  Thank you BNTY and Mark Derwin for setting up and running a carnival for our younger members.  It seems all the kids 
had a really good time. 

April is also looking to be a fun-filled month.  There will be a TThhrroouugghh  tthhee  DDeeccaaddeess  DDaannccee  PPaarrttyy  on April 13th.  See how many of 
the songs you know from the selections from the 50s through the present.  I know which decades I will do better with.  I hope 
they continue with more Billy Joel music, which covers multiple decades.  Then, we will get ready for Passover, as we share 
seders with school, Brotherhood, Sisterhood, the community and our own family and friends.  I am starting my cooking very soon.  
In our house there are certain items that are a must have.  Matzoh Brei is one of those foods.  My mom still makes it for us all on 
the first day of Passover.  We are a scrambled family, not a pancake family.  Do you like Matzoh Brei with salt or sugar, jelly or 
peanut butter, sweet or savory? 

As I walk through the building, I am excited about the cast of Annie.  I look forward to seeing the performances during the first two 
weeks of May.  The cast sounds fabulous and it looks to be a wonderful show.  Hope to see you there.  Even as I write this, I am 
amazed how we put some many activities into our schedules and our building.  There is literally something for everyone.  And if 
you don’t see something on the calendar that you like, just ask and we will make it happen! 

April’s question of the month – what are some volunteer opportunities for me?  I am so glad that you asked this question.  TBT runs 
BINGO on Wednesday mornings and Thursday evenings.  We are always looking for additional volunteers.  It is a wonderful group 
of players and volunteers.  If BINGO is not your thing, then run a class. If you have an area you are knowledgeable and passionate 
about, lifelong learning is always looking to have a volunteer run a “one-time” class that has Jewish ties.  Not interested in running 
a class, then help with a fundraiser.  If that is not your speed, then volunteer for Brotherhood, PTA or Sisterhood.  Still not what 
interests you, then join a social justice/social action event, work in the garden, or join choir.  I will say that if you volunteer for 
anything, you and we will enjoy the comradery.   

With much appreciation to our volunteers and congregants, 
Amy Neidle, President 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
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BROTHERHOOD OF TEMPLE B’NAI TORAH PASSOVER 

2024 WINE ORDER FORM 

Kosher Wines and Spirits 750ml 
______ Bartenura Moscato D’Asti  $18.00  Bartenura Pinot Grigio  $16.00    ______ 

______ Baron Herzog (BH) Cabernet   $14.00  Baron Herzog (BH) Merlot   $14.00   ______

______ BH Chardonnay  $14.00  BH Jeunesse Black Muscat $16.00   ______ 

______ BH White Zinfandel  $13.00  BH Jeunesse Cabernet   $16.00   ______ 

______ Manischewitz Concord Grape  $11.00  Manischewitz Cream White $11.00 ______ 

______ Barkan Classic Pinot Noir   $15.00  Barkan Classic Chardonnay $15.00   ______ 

______ Barkan Classic Cabernet   $15.00  Kedem Malaga  $10.00  ______ 

Name  _________________________________E-mail address ___________________________ 

Address _________________________________________ Phone # ________________________ 

TOTAL BOTTLES TOTAL COST

___________________ _____________________ 

Circle the wine you select and enter the number of bottles next to each wine. 
Enter your name, e-mail, address, and phone in the space provided above. 

Place your totals on the lines: TOTAL BOTTLES AND TOTAL COST. 

Make your check made payable to: TBT Brotherhood.  
Enclose your check and order form in an envelope addressed to Brotherhood 
Wine Sale, Temple B’nai Torah, 2900 Jerusalem Ave., Wantagh, N.Y. 11793. 
Put your envelope in the Brotherhood Box in the Temple Office by April 5th. 
Wine will be delivered at the Temple on April 14th - 9am-11am. 

If you are not available on April 14th, please call Eric Altman at 516-351-3279 
or Vic Wurtzel at 516-639-9085 to arrange to pick up your wine. 
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“Every Jewish family produces a unique version of the Passover seder—the big ritual meal of traditional 
foods, served after and amid liturgy, storytelling, and song. We’re all surprised at each other’s customs: ‘You eat 

lamb? You don’t sing ‘Chad Gad Ya’? And yet, virtually every seder does share a few common elements. Matzoh crumbs 
all over the floor. Wine stains on the tablecloth. A seder plate containing the traditional symbols of the holiday…” Anita Diamant 

Here at Temple B’nai Torah the same holds true! Our Women’s Seder, being held this year on April 16, is open to all 
women, and those identifying as women, and we hope to see everyone there! It will have all the traditions you know and 
love, an emphasis on the roles of women and a delicious seder dinner. Please join us and bring your friends and family to our 
wonderful celebration. 

We had a busy March with Rosh Chodesh where we learned about women’s health, an evening with author Sharon Sobel who 
engaged and entertained us and our fabulously funny program about Carol Burnett, jointly sponsored with Chai Club. We loved 
participating with Brotherhood in our shared Shabbat service and appreciate all the participants and the partnership with 
our clergy. 

Coming in May is our Mother’s Day sale, dignity bags at Mitzvah Day and our big spring event on May 13 – Fashion Show, 
mini-auction and dinner – mark your calendars now! 

Wishing everyone a sweet Pesach with family and friends!  
See you around the Temple, 

Helaine 

SISTERHOOD NEWS 

Hello My Fellow Congregants, 

First, I would like to say good bye to winter and hello to 
spring time. With that being said – let’s go Mets or 
Yankees – whichever New York team you prefer – or if 
you like a different team.  

Thanks to the Temple members for attending the Sunday 
breakfasts and the Brotherhood members who show up 
early on Sunday mornings to help prepare and serve the 
food.  

Brotherhood is having a Passover Wine and Spirit Sale 
which you will be able to find in this month’s TBT Voice. 
Place your orders and enjoy a good glass of wine with 
your Passover Seder or any time. We are also looking 
forward to the Passover Seder at the Temple on Tuesday, 
April 16th. It will be good to see many of our Brotherhood 
members who will be returning from Florida and will be 
able to join us in Brotherhood and Temple activities. 

Sincerely, 
Eric Altman, Brotherhood President 

BROTHERHOOD NEWS 
Have you heard about 
TBT’s new Young Adult 
20’s & 30’s Program? 

 Open to members of the Jewish 
community, between the ages of 

21-36, and their partners

 Social programming 

 Low annual temple dues 

Temple membership is not required to 
participate in our social activities 

Contact our Membership Committee, 
membership@tbtwantagh.org  

for more information 
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 Contact Emily Altman at EmilyAltman19@gmail.com or 516-647-7123 with any questions. 
Return the RSVP slip below with a check made payable to: 

Temple B’nai Torah Sisterhood 
Leave it in the envelope on the bulletin board in the Temple Office or mail to: 

Temple B’nai Torah, 2900 Jerusalem Ave, Wantagh, NY 11793  Attn: Sisterhood Seder 

SISTERHOOD Women’s Seder 
Please print all information clearly .  RSVP by April 8, 2023 with check payment 
Member Name ________________________________Phone# _____________________ 
$20.00 pp for all Sisterhood Members # of Members_______  Amt $____________ 
$30.00 pp for Temple Members # of Non-Members___ Amt $____________ 
$36.00 pp Guests Attending # Guests Attending__ Amt $____________ 

Total Amount Enclosed $_________ Check # __________ 
I will contribute:  Miriam’s Cup________ 
Please indicate any dietary needs, we’ll make every effort to accommodate G/F, D/F, 
S/F, Nut Free 

Join Us For Our Annual 
     Sisterhood Women’s Seder and Dinner 

   Welcoming All Moms, Daughters, Grandmothers 

Tuesday, April 16, 2024.  Doors Open at 6PM 
Seder begins promptly at 6:15PM in the Social Hall 

· $20 TBT Sisterhood members and daughters (age 9+)
· $30 for Non-Sisterhood Temple Members
· $36 for all other guests
· RSVP with slip and check by April 8, 2024
· We Can Not Accommodate Walk-Ins
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In my 40 years of running youth groups, I thought I had seen it all.  Then Mandy Krauss and Jenna Giwner come 
up with an idea that blew me away.  It was a simple concept.  Show the group an iconic image and have them recreate it with 
limited props, poses and backgrounds.  You can see examples of the teams on Facebook.  The kids did such an amazing job and 
had so much fun!  I can’t wait to do it again. 

BNTY also had a night of Jack box games.  The entire youth group, could be found relaxing on chairs and couches in our 
amazing, newly redone youth lounge.  We were able to easily use the Wi-Fi and hook the game system up to our beautiful TV.  A 
great time was had by all.  I must honestly thank all of the people that worked so hard to get the Youth Lounge updated.  It looks 
amazing and is fully functional! 

March is all about the Purim Carnival.  
BNTY and BNTY JR spend weeks 
getting the games together for the little 
kids.  At this time the prizes and the 
obstacle course have been ordered.  I 
will include pictures next month of 
what’s sure to be a fantastic carnival. 

Looking forward to the warm weather!! 
Mark Derwin 
Youth Director 

As the flowers bloom and the sun is shining, we look forward to more outside activities.  This month we will  be
having our Game Night on April 20th.  This event is well attended and a great way to make new friends and 

learn new games.  Look for the flyer soon.  We also have an upcoming craft night for paint and sip.  We will paint a picture and 
have some delicious wine and cheese.  Also being planned is a trip to the Tenement Museum and lunch on Orchard Street.   

The Spring will be packed with activities that you can choose from. The Circle of Friends is a group of all aged friends, where 
friendships continue to grow like the grass. Join us for a fun event and make new friends.  Also please come see Annie in May 
and support the Temple and the hard work of the cast. 

Have a wonderful Passover. 

Hugs, 
Joni and Esther 
Co-Presidents 

CIRCLE OF FRIENDS 

YOUTH GROUP 
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Bring your family, friends, and neighbors to enjoy an 
interactive Passover Seder led by  

CCaannttoorr  RRiiccaa  TTiimmmmaann  

Tuesday, April 23rd, 2024, at 6:30 pm 

The Seder will have familiar passages and songs in both English and Hebrew. 
Families with children, singles, couples, seniors, and unaffiliated members of our 
community are all invited and welcome.  The meal, catered by Nassau Kosher 
Meats, will include matzah ball soup, brisket, chicken, salad, sides and desserts.   

Reservations are required by April 16th. 
Questions?  Scott Kohn – TBTScottkohn@gmail.com,  

 Ivy & James LoNigro – 516-524-1535 or Joan & Brian Levy - 516-459-4450. 

Sponsored by The Chai Club of Temple B’nai Torah 

Mail this form and check, payable to TTBBTT  CChhaaii  CClluubb,,  22990000  JJeerruussaalleemm  AAvvee,,  WWaannttaagghh,,  NNYY  1111779933  

Temple B’nai Torah 

2900 Jerusalem Avenue, Wantagh, NY  11793    516-221-2370   www.tbtwantagh.org 

Name______________________________________________________________

E-mail _________________________________ Telephone (      ) ______________
(Please include e-mails of all participants on the back of this form)

I (We) wish to be seated with: ___________________________________________

Number of adults  --____________   Temple Members @ $50______________
 Non-Temple Members @ $65_________

Number of children (age 5-13)___________  @ $25  =  ____________
Number of children (under 5)  ___________    Free
Total of check  _____________
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April 2024, brings us Passover, one of the busiest and happiest seasons of the Jewish year. Not only does it celebrate 
the historical and religious meanings of liberation, freedom and the establishment of the Jewish people, but it also brings us the 
promise of a wonderful Spring! 
Chai Club again sponsors the Second Day Passover Seder on Tuesday April 23rd. Look for details or call Brian and Joan at (516) 
781-4966 to join us and make a reservation. Your family members and Non-TBT members are cordially invited to join our community.
We wish you a very Happy and Sweet Passover, 

Judy and Janis 

CHAI CLUB NEWS 

PTA UPDATES 

Hello, Temple B’nai Torah, 

April is a quieter month for activity, with the Spring Recess comprising the Passover holiday from school, but we hope to see you at 
our April meeting, set for Sunday, the 7th, in the Kiddush Lounge (upstairs) at 9:15 a.m. We have a lot to discuss regarding the 
makeup of next year’s PTA Board, May Mitzvah Day activities; details for the items mentioned below and other fun business. 

Two fun volunteer opportunities: 
Before we head out for Spring Recess, PTA is involved in the shopping and day-of prep for the two Religious School Model Seders 
that are scheduled for Wednesday, April 17 in two sessions – 4:45 p.m. to 5:45 p.m. and 6:45 p.m. to 7:45 p.m. This is a fun 
activity, and you get to see your children.  

Also, we will be celebrating our fabulous faculty at our annual Teacher Appreciation Brunch, to be held later this month just after the 
conclusion of that Sunday morning’s Religious School.  

Each of these annual activities depends on supply donations and volunteer help. The links to our Sign-Up Genius forms for each are 
in recent PTA emails and on the TBT PTA Facebook page.  You may also reach out to PTA President Ilene Hellman for more 
information. 

And, this is technically for May, but put on your calendar to please take part in and enjoy our all-day Post-Passover Calda 
Fundraiser (cheers for leaven!) on Wednesday, May 1st, at all three Calda locations – Levittown, Massapequa, and Hicksville. Just 
mention "Temple B'nai Torah PTA" and Calda will donate 15% of the total order to PTA, which goes towards doing good things for 
our students. Thank you Calda for your support! You can find the flyer elsewhere in this issue of The Voice if you need more info. 

See you around the synagogue, 
Laurel Klein 
Past President/VP of Communications 
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We wish you all a Happy, Healthy and Inspiring Passover! 

Last month we hosted a Blood Drive at TBT on behalf of the NY Blood Center. Thank you to all who helped to organize this 
important event and especially to all who came to donate this crucial gift of life. 

The Garden at TBT is back up and running. Welcome to our new and returning garden volunteers! Lots of people stopped by on 
opening day to help harvest our sun chokes and to learn more about them. Planting has begun and we all look forward to another 
successful growing season. Be sure to stop by and see how your garden grows! 

Kulanu - SA/SJ, PTA and Religious Ed worked together to bring an important and powerful program on experiencing and coping 
with antisemitism to our Religious School students and parents. Many thanks to our most inspiring speaker, Sofie Glassman, an 
11th grader who brought a sensitive, accessible, wise and inspiring program to our upper grades and their parents last month and 
will return this month for a program designed for our younger students and their  
parents. 

Earth Day is April 22, 2024 and this year our first Passover seder will also be on April 22. How is Passover connected to caring 
for the Earth? Rabbi Ellen Bernstein looks for these connections in her The Promise of the Land: A Passover Haggadah. She tells 
us that ”We could not own land, because the land has a life of its own …" and”…We were to see ourselves as God’s tenants — 
guests on the land.”  https://evolve.reconstructingjudaism.org/celebrating-the-seder-with-the-earth-in-mind-the-promise-of-the-land-
a-passover-haggadah/ In his review of Rabbi Bernstein’s Haggadah, Zachary Goldberg points out that we should strive for “a 
reciprocal relationship in which humans receive nourishment and bounty from the land while upholding the responsibility to share 
and care for the soil.”  
https://www.earthisland.org/journal/index.php/articles/entry/land-passover-haggadah-ritual/ 

With the above in mind, we especially thank all those who prepare food in our TBT kitchen for their contributions to our garden 
compost system, helping to give back to the earth by turning kitchen scraps into rich, nutritious soil. 

Earth Day’s  theme this year is Planet vs. Plastics, which aims to bring awareness to, and advocate for, “widespread awareness 
on the health risk of plastics, rapidly phase out all single use plastics, urgently push for a strong UN Treaty on Plastic Pollution, and 
demand an end to fast fashion.” To learn more go to https://www.earthday.org/earth-day-2024/ We hope to provide some 
events/educational materials to help support this year’s Earth Day theme. 

Next month is Mitzvah Day 2024 (May 19)! —Stay tuned for more details on ways to get involved. This month we will be 
collecting items in support of our To Go Snack Bags for Kids activity - see flyer for suggested donation items 

Our next meeting will be Wed. April 17 at 7:00 p.m. We always welcome your input and new members!  For information about 
SA/SJ and The Garden at TBT  contact  
Rona at ronakauffman@yahoo.com or Jason at jaynew4@gmail.com   

SOCIAL ACTION/SOCIAL JUSTICE NEWS 

MMAAZZEELL  TTOOVV  TTOO……  
Esther, Scott and Alicia Singer are pleased to announce the birth of their 

wonderful Great Nephew, Alden Jacob Beene, 2/20/2024 
Grandson of Craig and Lina Singer!!   



        TBT Voice Visit tbtwantagh.org for the latest information16

Get Ready for Our Mitzvah Day Collection 
   Prom Wear for Students in Need 

 

Do you have some gently used dressy dresses, gowns, men's suits, accessories, or costume 
jewelry that would be perfect to wear to prom? 
 

On one day only -- May 19, 2024 – Mitzvah Day – from 9:00 to 12 noon, TBT will be 
collecting all of these items to benefit North Babylon High School’s Bulldog Boutique. 
 

This boutique accepts items all year long and is dedicated to 
outfitting needy students for the yearly event.  
 

We can help make a wonderful experience come true for these high 
school seniors. If the garment or accessory is right for prom – then 
it’s right for this donation.  
 

Questions? Please contact Lauren Lev at socialaction@temple-bnai-
torah.org and put PROM in the subject line  
 

Clear your closets and get ready to drop off your donations on Mitzvah Day 
 

ANY GUEST WHO MENTIONS THE FUNDRAISER WILL HAVE 15% OF 
THEIR SUBTOTAL HELP SUPPORT THE TBT PTA FOR RELIGIOUS 

SCHOOL PROGRAMS. 

ALL DAY ON WEDNESDAY, MAY 1, 2024 
VALID AT ALL 3 LOCATIONS 

FOR PICK UP, DELIVERY, AND DINE-IN 

LEVITTOWN — 2890 HEMPSTEAD TPKE — (516) 520-1200 
MASSAPEQUA —19 HICKSVILLE RD — (516) 882-0008  

HICKSVILLE — 191 WEST OLD COUNTRY RD — (516) 822-5405 
 

ANY QUESTIONS, CONTACT ROBIN GOLUB: ROBINGOLUBTBT@GMAIL.COM 
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~HAVE YOU READ TEMPLE’S MISSION STATEMENT?~ 
~DID YOU KNOW WE HAD A MISSION STATEMENT?~ 

HERE IT IS FOR YOU TO READ, IN ORDER TO UNDERSTAND THE VALUES THAT OUR HOLY 
CONGREGATION HOLDS IN HIGH ESTEEM. 

 

Temple B’nai Torah is a diverse caring congregation that embraces a progressive and inclusive vision of Reform 
Judaism through worship, study of Torah and righteous deeds.  We are creating a multi-generational home in our 
region by staying connected to our roots, as well as offering spiritual enrichment, Jewish education and community 
engagement. 

 
This year we will again be able to go as a TBT group on  

MMiittzzvvaahh  DDaayy afternoon to prepare a meal for the families staying 
at RRoonnaalldd  MMccDDoonnaalldd  HHoouussee while their sick children are 

undergoing medical treatments for serious illnesses. 
 

This mitzvah can only accommodate a total of 12 people, 16 years of age and older. 
 

If you would like to participate in this wonderful opportunity or have any questions, please 
email Lisa Shubin at LFShubin@gmail.com 

 

You can also support this mitzvah by making a monetary donation to offset the cost of this 
meal. Any amount is welcomed and greatly appreciated. Make check payable to  

TTeemmppllee  BB’’nnaaii  TToorraahh and include SSAA//SSJJ  RRMMHH  MMiittzzvvaahh  DDiinnnneerr  on the check. 
  

Checks can be dropped off at the TBT office anytime through Mitzvah Day, May 19.  
                                                                          
 

Help Needed: Please Sign Up  
      for Supermarket Food Collection in  

   Preparation for Mitzvah Day 
 

On Mitzvah Day (May 19), we will be sorting and preparing groceries to be donated 
to Island Harvest.  In preparation, we need to supplement our congregants’ 
donations by collecting items donated by patrons of neighborhood supermarkets.  
 

Please sign up for a shift and help us collect needed groceries for our Long Island 
neighbors facing food insecurity and hunger. This is a wonderful opportunity for a 
family mitzvah event. In fact, over the years we have found that children are the 
most successful at securing food donations from supermarket patrons. 
 

Available shifts:  
Wednesday, May 15, 10 AM - 12:00 and 12:00 - 2 PM at Stop & Shop in N. Bellmore 

Saturday, May 18 1:00- 4:00 p.m. at King Kullen on Wantagh Ave. in Wantagh 
 

Please contact Rona Kauffman at ronakauffman@yahoo.com to sign-up.  
RSVP needed by May 8. THANK YOU!!! 

 

2900 Jerusalem Avenue, Wantagh, NY 11973 
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 N

 dates. Any concerns, please reach out to Ellice at: 
ellice823@.yahoo.com or 

 

Julia Weinstein 
Lori Waiting 
Peter Pomeranz 
Ellice Toscano 
Harvey Drucker 
Jeffrey Kamler 
Robert Rubinstein 
Alissa Neches 
Alan Lutz-Steiner 
Rob Meyerson 
Gail Bachman 
Marvin Weinstein 
Rebecca Simone 
Carol Mulvihill 
Marty Happes 
Marjorie Bayer 
Robin Wexler 
Doris Derwin 
Joshua Levine 

Richard Rappaport 
Linda Brodsky 
Ruth Lowenberg 
Vicki Goldberger 
Cindy Fink 
Joyce Zimmerman 
Carmen Gershoff 
Les Richards 
Patti Nacht 
Ellen Jackson 
Hannah Feldman 
Heather Gottfried 
Judith Kamler 
Suzanne Rand 
Heidi Rosen 
Alex Schatz 
Scott Singer 
Stacey Laibach 
Mark Chernoff 

Jesse Lubin 
Gladys Greene 
Dorothy Eisner 
Lorne Myers 
Adrienne Robb-Fund 
Jay Schoenberg 
Lynn Vosper 
Bill Bardavid 
Russ Carpenter 
Heather Goodman 
Scott Waters 
Harvey Weber 
Michelle Cooperberg 
Ian Mizel 
Michael Fiorbello 
Heather Lorenz 
Jill Grossman 
Kathleen Glasberg 
Andrea Baron 

Jim Beldner 
Justin Schoen 
Stephanie Zeitlin 
Dale Ettinger 
Robert Levy 
Melissa Epstein 
Eileen Newberg 
Gary Wasserstein 
Neal Friedman 
Paul Waiting 
Leigh Solomon 
Thomas Reilly 
Hannah Schrier 
Eugene J. Martin 
Deborah Abrons 
Joshua Gluck 

UUnniioonnggrraammss  

JOIN US IN WISHING A HAPPY MAY BIRTHDAY TO: 

JOIN US IN WISHING A HAPPY MAY ANNIVERSARY TO: 

To send your wishes, circle the names of those you wish to send a uniongram. Please sign greeting as you would like it to appear.  
Leave list in the temple office box designated “UNIONGRAMS”, or mail to: Ellice Toscano @ 3655 Woodbine Avenue, Wantagh, 
NY 11793. Make check payable to: TBT SISTERHOOD. 
 
ALL LISTS MUST BE RECEIVED NO LATER THAN APRIL 20TH, OR REQUEST CANNOT BE PROCESSED. 
 
Number of Uniongrams @ $1.25 each _____________________________________________ 
 
Sign as: ______________________________________________________________________ 

Gail and Robert Foldes 
Barbara and Dan Feldman 
Melissa and Daniel Gwyther 
Jennifer and Robert Rubinstein 
Lauren and Howard Lev 
Heather and Adam Lorenz 
Stephanie and Michael Zeitlin 

Corinne and Michael Tumbarello 
Linda and Stephen Nussbaum 
Gail and Daniel Bachman 
Beth and Richard Cohen 
Robin and Matthew Golub 
Sharon and Ben Cernese 
Abbe and Brian Darr 

Joren and Jake Lederman 
Rachel and Jeff Minkowsky 
Stephanie and David Goldstein 
Jun and Robert Levine 
Arielle and Jason Jitzchaki 
Morgan and Alex Kushnir 
Michelle and Robert Durso 
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Mitzvah Day is Coming!  
        May 19, 2024 

       Help us Get Ready! 
      April 1 - April 19 

 
Donate items for our Snack Bags for Kids activity 

 

Please donate juice boxes, small bags of potato chips, pretzels, healthy snacks 
and cereal bars (no nuts please) 

 

Snack bags will be donated to the young clients of the  
Interfaith Nutrition Network. 

 

Monetary donations to offset the costs of Mitzvah Day also gratefully 
 accepted. Make checks payable to Temple B’nai Torah with Mitzvah Day in the memo section 

      

The collection box will be in the lobby.  
Feel free to continue to drop off items for Bags of Cheer and Dignity Bags as well 
For further information contact Rona Kauffman at ronakauffman@yahoo.com 

 

Temple B’nai Torah 
2900 Jerusalem Avenue, Wantagh NY 11973 
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Are You Hosting  

a Simcha at TBT? 

  

  
  
  

NNeeww  CCaatteerriinngg  PPaacckkaaggeess  
AAvvaaiillaabbllee!!  

 
DDeelliicciioouuss    **    AAttttrraaccttiivvee    **    AAffffoorrddaabbllee    

  

Catering options for your in-Temple event 

priced from as little as  
$8 to $43 per person 

 

For detailed catering packages and 
ordering details: 

 

Contact:  Sisterhood Catering Manager, 
Laurel Klein at 516-884-6507 or  

TBTLaurel@gmail.com for more information. 
You can also visit our website or click the link 

below: 
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SPECIAL FUNDS AND DONATIONS 
 
The giving of Tzedakah for a birth, birthday, Bet Mitzvah, wedding, anniversary, or death is part of 
our heritage. Your generosity provides for Temple B'nai Torah to sustain programs for our mem-
bers. An inscribed card is mailed to the person named, acknowledging your gift. We thank you for 
your donation.  
 
For either the Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund or Cantor’s Discretionary Fund, Capital Fund or Endow-
ment Funds, please make your check payable to the fund; for all other fund donations, please 
make your check payable to TEMPLE B’NAI TORAH, 2900 Jerusalem Avenue, Wantagh, NY 11793-
2025. 

 
Below is an up-to-date list of temple funds:   
 
Adult Education Fund  
                    /Lifelong Learning        Funds used to sponsor Adult Ed. Programs. 
Adult Library and the Rabbi  
      Deanna Pasternack  
         Children’s Library Fund Funds used for purchases for our library. 
Beautification Fund Funds used for the upkeep of the building & grounds.      
Bishop Family Bet Mitzvah 
            /Religious School Fund        Funds used for Bet Mitzvah and school programs  
Blau (Matthew) Drama Fund        Funds used for the Temple Show (VP oversees)        
Chapel Fund Funds used to beautify/maintain our sanctuary   
College Fund Funds used for our college students to  
 celebrate Jewish holidays via mailings and gifts. 
Floral Fund Funds used for sanctuary flowers. 
Friedman Stage Fund Funds used for the upkeep of the stage. 
General Fund/Gift of Love Funds used for the running of our temple. 
Goldblatt Fund for Disabled Funds used for adaptive equipment for physically challenged. 
Holocaust Education 
        Memorial Fund              Funds used to maintain our memorial and Holocaust section of 

 the library and provide special youth scholarships.    
Mitzvah Makers Fund           Funds used by the mitzvah makers. 
Lowell Golden Center Fund Funds used for mailroom equipment. 
Music Fund in Memory of 
          Cantor Walter Lewis               Funds used for special musical events.   
Past President’s Fund Funds used to purchase plaques for past presidents. 
Prayer Book Fund Funds used to purchase new prayer books. 
Rabbi Raab Fund  Funds for youth programs. 
School Enrichment Funds used for Jewish education. 
Social Action/Social Justice  
    Rosenheck Memorial Fund          Funds used to promote social action and justice. 
Torah Fund Funds used to pay for religious articles                        
Tot Shabbat Fund Funds used for programs for our preschoolers. 
Tzedakah Fund Funds used for Tzedakah. 
Youth Activities Com. Fund/YAC   Funds used for our temple youth.           
Weinstein (Bernard) Fund     Funds used for Youth/Conclave. 
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Special Memorial Funds 
 

Judy Bardavid Fund                      Gift is given to worthy confirmand. 
Stephen Bigman Fund 
Harvey Beller Fund                 Administered by Brotherhood-provides an award to a worthy student. 
Harvey Cohen Fund                   Temple supplies at the discretion of the Cohen Family. 
Steven Cohen Fund                       Temple supplies at the discretion of the Cohen Family. 
Doris and Ed Kliegman Adult 
     Education Fund                     Funds used for adult education programs. 
Dr. Pat Kussoy Fund                    Funds used for youth camps, particularly the disabled. 
Rose Mandel Holocaust  
     Education Fund 
Rabbi Raab Fund                          Funds used for summer camp scholarships. 
Yucht Scholarship Fund               Funds used for a gift for a deserving confirmand.         
 

Temple B’nai Torah DONATION FORM (Include with your donation.) 
 

Donation 
$____________________________________________Date__________________________________________ 
 

To (which fund _____________________________________________________________________________ 
   

 In Memory of ________________________________________________________________________ 
 

 In Honor of __________________________________________________________________________ 
 

            In Appreciation of __ _________________________________________________________________ 
 

Name and Address of Donor _________________________________________________________________ 
 

___________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Person to be Notified of Donation ____________________________________________________________ 
 

Address____________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Acknowledgement Sent ___________________ 
TBT Voice _______________________________ 
Book Plate ___________________________ ___ 
 

Please call the Temple office (516-221-2370) with any questions. 
 

Revised February 19, 2024 
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RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND 
In memory of: 
Grace Frank from Joyce Zimmerman 
Harriet Solomon from Joyce Zimmerman 
Rose & Samuel Rappaport from Joyce & Rick Rappaport 
Murray & Betty Sher from Ronni Fauci 
Thelma Albert from Harvey & Bernice Albert 
Michael Storch from Joyce Zimmerman 
Lewis Zimmerman from Joyce Zimmerman 
In appreciation of:  
Funeral for Sheree Frank from Jeffrey Frank & Jessica Newman 
Rabbinic advice & comfort from Pamela Sabel 
 

CANTOR’S DISCRETIONARY FUND 
In memory of: 
Pearl Miller from Rosalyn Walowitz 
 

GIFT OF LOVE 
In memory of: 
Sheree Frank from Amy & Dan Neidle 
Mother of Steve Tencer from Amy & Dan Neidle 
Harriet Solomon from Dee & David Greenberg 
 

PATRICIA KUSSOY FUND 
In memory of: 
Doris Kussoy from Jan & Stan Friedman 

BLAU DRAMA FUND: 
In memory of: 
Harriet Solomon from Fran Gonopolsky  
 

RABBI ROBERT RAAB SCHOLARSHIP FUND 
In memory of: 
Maxine Berger from Marlyn Appelt 
 

YOUTH ACTIVITIES FUND 
In honor of:  
Barbara Gouveia becoming a great grandmother from Jan & 
Stan Friedman 
 

BEAUTIFICATION FUND 
In memory of: 
Kenneth Fishman from Marvin & Julia Weinstein & Family 
 

YISKOR ELOHIM: 
Sheree Frank, member 
Doris Kussoy, member 
Iosif Kushnir, father of Alex Kushnir 
Milton Wolff, grandfather of Tyler Shatesky 

TZEDAKAH 

SPONSOR AN ONEG 
Do you have a special event coming up, like a birthday, anniversary or other simcha you would like to celebrate 

at Friday Night Shabbat Services? 
 

If so, why not sponsor the ONEG. 
 

For your $125 donation to Sisterhood, we will buy you a special occasion cake with other yummy goodies in your 
honor to share with the congregation. 

 

Your name will be read from the bimah and listed on the Temple Scroll. 
 

What a wonderful way to share with your community! 
 

If interested, please email Gail Rosner at gdrosner25@gmail.com or call her at 
516-642-6900 to set this up.  We’d appreciate 2 weeks notice. 

 

THANK YOU IN ADVANCE 
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Ann Kessler from Norman & Sheila Konsker 
Phil  Kessler from Norman & Sheila Konsker 
Rose Konsker from Norman & Sheila Konsker 
Morris Konsker from Norman & Sheila Konsker 
Jerry Konsker from Norman & Sheila Konsker 
Gordon Konsker from Norman & Sheila Konsker 
Harry Chinowsky from Iris Kelmenson 
Pauline Block from Stephen Block 
Frank LoNigro from James LoNigro 
Morton Singer from Elyse & Jonathon Loew 
Rose Marmell from Judith Kamler 
Renee Horowitz from Lynn Vosper 
William Dayton from Ellie Dayton 
Henriette Abrams from Ellie Dayton  
Selma Goldberg from Mindy & Allan Cohen 
Robert Epler from Richard Epler 
Charles Glasberg from Sid Glasberg 
Beatrice Finkel from Carol & Jeff Finkel 
Barbara Meister from Joni & Steven  Christie 
Morris Dworkin from Rita Bogatch 
Bernard Freeman from Jarrett & Lori Freeman 
Leo Eimer from Robert & Gail Foldes 
George J. Pomerantz from Cheryl Rauch Popper 

Dorothy Nyer from Neal & Terry Nyer 
Edward Liebovitz from Phil Liebovitz 
Gail Ann Ament from Tracey & Rich Ament 
Fannie Weitzner from Fran Harelick 
Henry Taub from Edward Taub 
Murray Swawite from David Swawite 
Benjamin Kimmelblatt from Barbara Kimmelblatt 
Irving Dunn from Marilyn Kugal 
Samuel Merritt from William & Andrea Rifkin 
Ruth Merritt from William & Andrea Rifkin 
Morris P. Kliegman from  Kathy Kliegman & Tom Maus 
Melvin Goliger from Donna Goliger 
Eleanor Goliger from Donna Goliger 
Minnie Pachernick from Leslie Packer 
Irving Chait from Jeff Wengroff 
Ray Saunders from Debra & Robert Saunders 
Frances Abofsky from Janis & Jim Beldner 
Albert Lidsky from Terry & Neal Nyer 
Jack Glazer from Bernice Albert 
Albert Geller from Jacqueline Wasserstein 
Manuel Gouveia from Barbara Gouveia 
Arthur Dresner from Randi Dresner 
Stanley Shubin from Randi Dresner & Karen Boorshstein 

YAHRZEITS 

 

 
 

 
• Auto, Home, and Personal Insurance 

 

• Business Insurance 
 

• Life & Health Insurance 
 

• Group Benefits 
 

“We provide insurance solutions for the unexpected!” 

The Excelsior Group
71 South Central Ave

Valley Stream, New York 11580
Phone: (516) 568-0800 Fax: (516) 568-0809

Lane S. Rubin, President 
lrubin@tegins.com 
www.tegins.com 
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Auto, Home and Personal Insurance • Business Insurance 
Life & Health Insurance • Group Benefits

"We provide insurance solutions for the unexpected!"
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The following is a list of the children who will be celebrating their Bar/Bat/Bet Mitzvah May 4.,2024 
through June 15, 2024. Circle the names of those to whom you would like to send congratulations, PRINT 
your name and PRINT a SHORT sentiment as you want it to appear on the Uniongrams.   
 
Please return the list promptly with $1.25 for each Uniongram made payable to: TEMPLE B’NAI 
TORAH SISTERHOOD and MAIL to Marlyn Appelt, Temple B’nai Torah, at least 2 weeks prior to 
the event. 
 
      DATE    CHILD'S NAME   PARENTS 
 May   4 (Bat)      Hailey Plavin Mark & Dana 
 June   1 (Bar)  Elijah Baroukh  Anony & Alisa 

June   8  (Bar)      Brian Lorenz  Adam & Heather 
June 15  (Bet)  Ash Katz   Evan & Jessica 

 
 
              Uniongrams @ $1.25each    _______________________                

 
                                                           PLEASE PRINT__________________________________________ 
 
PLEASE NOTE:  All Uniongrams requested must be submitted TWO WEEKS IN ADVANCE, 
either by mail or left in the Uniongram box in the Temple office.  PLEASE DO NOT LEAVE CASH 
IN MAIL BOX.   
We cannot be responsible for lost money.  

JJuuddaaiiccaa  SShhoopp  
  

Please visit the Temple’s Judaica 
Shop for all your holiday needs. 

Discounts will be applied. 
 

PASSOVER BEGINS APRIL 22 (first seder) 
 

Contact Joni Christie at lollipop@optonline.net or  

TBT Office - 516-221-2370 and leave a message.   
 

We will gladly get back to you. 

TTBBTT  SSIISSTTEERRHHOOOODD  
MMOOTTHHEERR’’SS  DDAAYY  SSAALLEE  

  

Sunday, May 5, 2024, 9:00am - 12:00 noon 
In the Temple Lobby  

 

Mother’s Day gifts for Moms, Grandmas, Aunts, 
or any of the special women in your life.   
 
 
 

Gifts, Cards and Plants 
2900 Jerusalem Avenue, Wantagh, NY  11793 

JJuuddaaiiccaa  SShhoopp  
  

Please visit the Temple’s Judaica 
Shop for all your holiday needs. 

Discounts will be applied. 
 

PASSOVER BEGINS APRIL 22 (first seder) 
 

Contact Joni Christie at lollipop@optonline.net or  

TBT Office - 516-221-2370 and leave a message.   
 

We will gladly get back to you. 

TTBBTT  SSIISSTTEERRHHOOOODD  
MMOOTTHHEERR’’SS  DDAAYY  SSAALLEE  

  

Sunday, May 5, 2024, 9:00am - 12:00 noon 
In the Temple Lobby  

 

Mother’s Day gifts for Moms, Grandmas, Aunts, 
or any of the special women in your life.   

 
 
 

Gifts, Cards and Plants 
2900 Jerusalem Avenue, Wantagh, NY  11793 
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MITZVAH MAKERS 
 

The Mitzvah Makers committee is looking for 
volunteers to help our members in many 
varied ways: from rides to phone calls to 
shopping to bringing cheer.  Make a new 
year’s resolution to help others and become 
part of our team of helpers! 
 

We are here to lend an ear, provide cheer, 
and help where there is a need! 
If you are in need of a ride, a phone call or 
some shopping, we are here for you! 
 

Please contact Mitzvah Makers through  
Amy Neidle at agneidle@gmail.com 

or 917-734-2575 

 February, 2024  
Cash Calendar Winners 

2/2 521 Stan Brosowsky 
  Adam Friedlander 
2/13 308 Derek Mainhart 
2/19 333 Caryn Bergman 
2/21 719 Robyn Weinstein 
2/26 910 Ellen Kraut 
2/27 167 Warren Vandewater 
2/29 238 Ann Rosenbush 
 

 

The Voice is looking for an assistant. 
 

 Can you reformat ads to meet size needs? 

 Proofreading 

 Help with content; finding missing items, 
reading and layout of material 

 Do you have the capability to convert 
      from PDF to Word? 

 Having the Publisher program not necessary, 
but is a plus 

Interested?  Contact Jo-Ann - jport1029@gmail.com 
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Healing Begins with Jerusalem Memorial Chapels

Chapel and Graveside Funeral Services • Virtual Services
 Pre-Plan Monuments • World Wide Transport

Jewish Owned & Operated • Licensed Funeral Director Adam Novak 
Dedicated Burial Mikvah, Taharah Room & Shomer Amenities

3026 Hempstead Tpke.  |  Levittown, NY 11756  |  516.418-7000 (Call or Text)

Conveniently Located in Central 
Nassau Country on Hempstead 
Tpke with Direct Access to the 
Jewish Cemeteries via Direct 
Parkway Access

Serving the Metropolitan New York Area & Florida
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Monument AD for VOICE 

Size of business card 

 

STAMPS & COVERS 

FOR THE COLLECTOR 

US AND FOREIGN, EBAY SALES 

CONTACT BRIAN LEVY- 516-781-4966 

BELLOBL@GMAIL.COM 

 

 
Trusted to Appraise Our Clients’  

Valuables and Treasured Pieces for  
Over 30 Years 

  

 
 

 
Barry S. Block, G.G, C.S.M.-N.A.J.A., A.S.A., A.S.G. 

Master Gemologist Appraiser® 
 

55 Cherry Lane, Suite 102 
Carle Place, NY 11514 

516-248-8130 

Ellie Dayton
President

edayton@ totaltravelmgmt.com 

www.totaltravelmgmt.com
3828 Niami Street

 Seaford, New York 11783
516-222-9229 Fax 516-222-9242

 In Business 45 Years
Total Travel Management

In Business 45 Years

Happy Passover
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Michael C. Horwitz, CPA, P.C.

76 Massapequa Avenue 
 Massapequa, New York 11758

516-850-5472
E-Mail: mhorcpa@aol.com



        TBT Voice Visit tbtwantagh.org for the latest information30



Visit tbtwantagh.org for the latest information  TBT Voice 31



        TBT Voice Visit tbtwantagh.org for the latest information32

Main Telephone: 516-221-2370
Ext. 
#10 -  Marilyn Pomeranz, 
	   Congregation Liaison
#13 -  Eileen Schneyman, 
	   Executive Director 
#15 -  Andrew Larrea,
	   Bookkeeper, A/R & Billing
	   
#19 -  Cantor Rica Timman
#20 -  Kitchen
#21 -  Rabbi Daniel Bar-Nahum
#22 -  Religious School Assistant
#24 -  Sheryl Gordon, 
            Religious School Director
            Mark Derwin,
	    Youth Group Director

Rabbi Emeriti:
	 Rabbi Sanford Jarashow z”l
	 Rabbi Albert Lowenberg
	 Rabbi Robert Raab  z”l
Cantor Emerita: 

Mission Statement
Temple B’nai Torah is a diverse 
caring congregation that embraces 
a progressive and inclusive vision of 
Reform Judaism through worship, 
study of Torah and righteous 
deeds. We are creating a multi-
generational home in our region by 
staying connected to our roots, as 
well as offering spiritual enrichment, 
Jewish education and community 
engagement.

Email: tbtvoice@tbtwantagh.org

TEMPLE B’NAI TORAH
2900 Jerusalem Avenue

Wantagh, NY 11793

Tel: 221-2370

Fax: 221-5082

Emergency Tel: 516-500-3682
WEB SITE: www.tbtwantagh.org

 Rabbi Daniel Bar-Nahum
Cantor Rica Timman

THE VOICE
is published monthly
by Temple B’nai Torah

 EDITOR- Jo-Ann Portnoy

The TBT  
  Voice 
 

 

2900 Jerusalem Avenue 
Wantagh, NY  11793 

Address Correction Requested 

  

Candle Lighting 

 

April, 2024 
 

April    5  5:30 pm 
April  12  5:38 pm 
April  19  6:45 pm 
April  26  6:53 pm 


